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STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION 
COMMISSION 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-
7250 (360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

 

September 10, 2015 

 

 

 

Jeff Hegedus 

Whatcom County Health Department 

509 Girard Street 

Bellingham, Washington 98225 

 

 

RE: Whatcom County Comprehensive Solid Waste Management 

Plan Docket TG-151580 

 

Dear Mr. Hegedus: 

 

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) has completed its 

review of the preliminary draft of the Whatcom County Comprehensive Solid Waste 

Management Plan Update (Plan). 

 

Staff’s analysis of the Cost Assessment portion of the Plan shows no impact to regulated 

ratepayers in Whatcom County. The Plan states that disposal fees will not increase from the 

current $82.50 per ton.  

 

Staff has no further comment on the Plan. 

 

Please direct questions or comments about the commission’s plan review process to Penny 

Ingram at (360) 664-1242 or pingram@utc.wa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Steven V. King 

Executive Director and Secretary 

 

cc: Diana Wadley 

Waste 2 Resources Program, Northwest Regional Office 

Department of Ecology 

3190 160th Avenue SE 

Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 

mailto:pingram@utc.wa.gov

